
NEWSLETTER N0 30 5TH OCTOBER 2023 

 

WELCOME TO TERM 4 

Here we are – one term to go and so much happening. Camps, excursions, transition programs, 

end of year reports, meeting your new classmates for 2024 at the end of the year, Grade 6  

Graduation (one of my enduring annual favourite events) and so much more, including a family fun 

afternoon at our school before the year ends. 

 

STAFF CHANGE 

Christopher Moore, our Sickbay Officer, resigned his position at our school during the recent 

school holidays. On behalf of us all, I extend our thanks to Christopher for his contribution to our 

school during his time here this year and wish him every success in the future. 

I am pleased to inform you that we have been able to replace Christopher with a most suitable  

replacement sickbay officer, Natalie McKenna, who will be commencing duties at our school from 

next week on Wednesday 11th October. Natalie currently works as a member of the ES team at 

Clyde Secondary College. 

 PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 

 

ALL CANTEEN ORDERS MUST BE DONE ONLINE VIA THE Qkr! APP  

BY 9:00AM  

CANTEEN IS OPEN MONDAY, WEDNESDAY & FRIDAY 



 
GRADE 6 GRADUATION PHOTO 

Next week on Tuesday 10th October 2023, our graduating Grade 6, Class of 2023, will have their 

Graduation photos taken. It is most definitely a day for school uniforms to be worn if possible. Oh, 

and by the way, best smiles must be worn that day!!!!  

 

FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS 

Q. When will you be inviting parent requests this year? 

A. I will be doing this later in November, with the date yet to be finalised. This year, parent requests 

will be limited to guidance on friendships of their children. All grades next year will be straight 

grades, with no composite grades. I have decided to discontinue inviting requests for specific  

teachers, as this further complicates the process from our perspective -  a complicated process in 

itself, into which a great deal of time and thought is devoted by teachers and our leadership team. 

 

QUOTABLE QUOTE 

‘The burdens of parenting rest lighter on the minds of those who never forget that 
they were once children themselves’   

 PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 

DIARY DATES: 
 

 

Grade 6 Graduation Photo   Tuesday 10th October  

Teeth on Wheels Form Due   Sunday 22nd October 

Prep - 2 Athletics Day   Friday 10th November  

Grade 4 Camp     Wednesday 15th Nov - Friday 17th Nov 

Grade 5 Camp     Wednesday 22nd Nov -  Friday 24th Nov 

 
 

HAVE YOU CHANGED YOUR  

ADDRESS OR PHONE NUMBER? 
 

Please ensure you let the school office know if you have changed address or updated 

mobile phones with new numbers. This information alleviates stressful situations  

for students when they are ill and we cannot contact parents. 



 

WELCOME BACK 

We hope everyone enjoyed a restful break. It’s wonderful to see all the happy faces return and feel 

the enthusiasm of students and staff. Let’s make the final term of 2023 a great one! 

 

SUNSMART  

Berwick Lodge is a registered Sun Smart school. We are committed to ensuring our students are 

protected from too much UV. Sun Smart recommends SPF30 or higher broad-spectrum,  

water-resistant sunscreen be applied to any skin not covered by clothing. Teachers do not apply 

sunscreen for students, but we do support strategies to help remind students to apply sunscreen 

themselves before heading outdoors. Please help support this message at home by:  
• Supplying your child with SPF30 or higher, broad-spectrum, water-resistant sunscreen for use  

        during school hours  

• Talk to your child about the importance of using sunscreen regularly to help prevent skin 

damage and skin cancer  

• Ensure your child knows how to apply their sunscreen independently and has had some  

   practise so they will be all set to apply it safely at school  

• Be a Sun Smart role model at home with sunscreen, hats, clothing, shade and sunglasses 

 

FOUNDATION TRANSITION PROGRAM 

Information regarding the 2024 Prep Transition Program has been emailed to all new families.  

For all our Prep 2024 families, please contact the office to book an EYE (Early Years Evaluation) 

time for your child to attend. Sessions are running from Monday 30th October to Monday 6th  

November.  We are excited to welcome all new families onsite this year to commence our formal 

transition program.  

 

SPECIALIST AWARDS 

A big congratulations to all the students who achieved specialist awards at assembly this week. We 

are extremely proud of your achievements. Keep up the great work!  

 

RESPECTFUL RELATIONSHIPS 

This term, students from Prep to grade 6 will be learning about Topic 7 - Gender and Identity and 

Topic 8 - Positive Gender Relations as a part of the Respectful Relationships curriculum.  The  

Respectful Relationships curriculum is mandated by the Victorian Department of Education and 

Training for all students from Prep to Year 10 and covers units focusing on Social and Emotional 

wellbeing through to Positive Gender Relations. The units being covered in term 4 are designed to 

educate our students and develop an understanding of gender based violence, and learn about the 

influence of gender norms on attitudes and behaviours. There is a great deal of information about 

the value of educating our students from an early age about gender equality, correctly naming body 

parts and protective behaviours.   

Respectful Relationships from Prep to Grade 6, will teach students to correctly name body parts, 

learn strategies such as NO, GO, TELL, explore gender identity, challenge stereotypes, and to value 

and show respect for diversity and difference, and how to apply these attitudes within relationships. 

We  encourage all families to talk to their child about what they are learning at school and together 

with a whole school and community approach we can work towards respectful relationships for 

everyone.  

 



 

PARENT INDUCTION 

Parents who wish to assist at school need to complete our parent induction.  This includes parents 

who want to help within the classroom, on excursions or camps. Please phone the office to book in 

for our next parent induction sessions which will be on the following dates: 

Monday 9th October – 3pm 

Tuesday 10th October 9am and 3pm 

Wednesday 11th October 9am. 

 

RELATIONSHIPS AND SEXUAL HELATH IN PRIMARY SCHOOLS 

On Thu 12-October-2023, at 6:00 PM - 7:00 PM AEST (1 hour) Parents of students in years 5 will 

be invited to attend an online parent information session, exploring content from the Relationship 

and Sexual Health in Primary Schools program. This event will be run by Sexual Health Victoria.  

Angela Maskery and Kerry Worthington will deliver the content of the program to the grade 5  

students. We strongly recommend that parents attend this information session in preparation for 

the program to be delivered to the students this term. Details regarding how to access the online 

event has been forwarded to parents this week.  

Sandra McCrum, Angela Maskery and Sharyn King 



 

Willow PN and Joel PS 

 

Macey 1L and Baxter 1L 

 

Talan 2G and Harlow 2M 

 

Sophia 3L and Marcus 3M 

 

Ayden 4P and Quinn 4P 

 

Janyn 5WH and Josh D 5B 

 

Amanda 6W and Quinn 6C 

 

Toby PB and Raon PN 

 

Sophia 1L and Arthur 1S 

 

Trinity 2M and Isla 2K 

 

Audrey 3L and Torsten 3L 

 

Jay 4W and Shayla 4P 

 

Krishna 5K and Austin 5K 

 

Jackson 6C and Isabelle 6W 

 

 

Matilda PN and Alfie PB 

 

Iyla 1R and Edmund 1SM 

 

Maddie 2G and Avin 2M 

 

Aarush 3L and Rui 3V 

 

Tiger 4P and Methuli 4P 

 

Jett 5K and Min Song 5WH 

 

Shresta 6C and Hayden 6C 



 

 

 

 

 

 

      

 

 

 
 

 

Congratulations to the following  

students who received class awards recently. 

 

Please note- only students with publicity 

approval will be listed in the newsletter. 

 

School Tours and 2024 Enrolments are now open! 
 
Tours will be held on Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Thursdays. 

Bookings are essential, please contact the office on 9709 6700. 

 

For all those families who have a sibling starting prep next year, please inform the office if you 

have not already done so. 

 

If you know of any friends or family who are interested in  

attending Berwick Lodge next year, please ask them to contact 

the office on 9709 6700 or they can send an email to  

berwick.lodge.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

 

 



 
There is a fantastic Art competition being run by Zart Art, which is where we purchase all 

our art room supplies from. It is such a great opportunity for all our students to get  

involved, with an opportunity for artwork to be in an exhibition. Please see the flyer  

attached with all the information or head to  

https://zartart.com.au/zartstatic/page/student-art-prize-2023-tc-faq for all the 

information and frequently asked questions.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Have fun and get creating!  

 

Mrs Zammit 

Visual Arts Teacher 



 



 

BOOK DRIVE 

 

A huge THANK YOU to everyone who has already dropped off some books for the library. There is still 

one more week to donate any new or pre-loved books to add to the library collection. Books must be in 

great condition and be appropriate for primary aged students.  

We are excited to get these new items onto our shelves for students to borrow. 

 

As always, please return or re-borrow your books by their return date and don’t 

forget to bring a library bag to safely transport our precious books home. 

 

Happy Reading, 

Mrs Tsekouras and Ms Taylor 

 

 
Issue 7 of the Scholastic Book Club is now available. This issue has loads of great items available, from 

new books to latest releases in some very popular series, as well as Christmas books and activities for the 
holidays. 

 

There are QR codes to view book content, puzzles, colouring pages and guides to favourite book  

characters. There is also access to 50 extra, heavily discounted books, on the back page by using LOOP 

orders. These are available until sold out. 

 

The GIFT function is available to use on orders that need to be kept a sur-

prise. If you use this, we will contact you to collect your items from the of-

fice rather than distributing them to your child. 

The final day to order from this issue is Thursday 19th October at 5.00pm 



 

Parents may bring in food treats to celebrate 

their child’s birthday. 
  

However, this treat must be individually commercially packaged with ingredients  

listed (ie: fun-size chocolate) and distributed to students at the end of the school day.   

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

If your child forgets their lunch, and a sandwich is 

provided by the canteen, please note that this will 

incur a charge of $2. 

 

The money needs to be handed to the office as 

soon as possible.  

 

 

 

 

If any of these items belong to 

you, please come to the 

office for collection. 
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